
August 20, 2025 

Letter of support for Tony Bixby, MBA, NRP, CCEMT-P, FP-C as a candidate for NAEMT 
Director Region 2 

 

I am honored to be able to support Chief Bixby in his candidacy for the regional director 
position.  Chief Bixby’s experience as Director of Prehospital Services North Central PA 
Region and Chief of Susquehanna Regional EMS System make him an excellent candidate 
for the director position.  Not only has he prepared for this role through experience, but 
also through his education and participation in NAEMT programs such as the Lighthouse 
Leadership Program.  He was a graduate of the inaugural class. 

My first contact with Chief Bixby was through his application and interview process for the 
NAEMT Lighthouse Leadership Program.  It was clear from that point that he was the type 
of emerging leader that the program was created for.  Since graduation, he has continued 
to give back and support NAEMT as a mentor for new mentees in the program. 

As a former NAEMT Board Member, I know the commitment, attitude, professionalism and 
skills it takes to represent NAEMT, and Chief Bixby excels in all of these areas.   

David Edgar, MHA, CCP 

 


